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Fish biologist Sarah Lord 
last month told the Gwich'in 
Renewable Resources Board 
the important Dolly Var-
den char population may 
be improving after years of 
decline.

Lord is a fish scientist with 
the board. Her comments were 
part of a population assess-
ment delivered to members of 
the board and the Gwich'in 
Renewable Resources Coun-
cil. 

"The stock has declined 
significantly since the 1970s, 
but the last few years have 
shown some signs of improve-
ment, which is good to see," 
she said.

The Dolly Varden are very 
important to Gwich'in and 
Inuvialuit people, she added.

"There are several different 
populations of Dolly Varden 
in the Mackenzie Delta, which 
spawn in tributaries of the Rat 
River, Vittrekwa River, Big 
Fish River and others," said 
Lord. "If a char is caught out 
in the Beaufort Sea, we can 
find out which stock it belongs 
to using a genetic 'fingerprint' 
technique."

The Rat River char work-

ing group, founded in 1995, 
will hold its annual meeting 
on March 8 to discuss the 
past season's char harvest and 
recommendations for the new 
year.

Dolly Varden of the Rat 
River have been the subject 
of concern since the '90s, 
when community members 
observed that their population 
was in decline. 

A working group involving 
several organizations, includ-
ing Gwich'in, Inuvialuit and 
federal representatives, was 
established to address the drop 
in population.

They established a mon-
itoring program and came up 
with annual fishing plans.

"It's pretty cool because 
it's not legislated," said Amy 
Amos, executive director 
of the Gwich'in Renewable 
Resources Board, of the fish 
harvest quotas.

Based on work done by the 
group, an integrated fisheries 
management plan was signed 
in 2010 to help document the 
way the region monitors Dolly 
Varden, so if the species were 
listed in the Species At Risk 
Act and it was assessed by 
the federal government, local 
information would already be 

available, including traditional 
knowledge.

"We wanted to make sure 
there was traditional know-
ledge documented on paper 
so they could use that in their 
assessment," said Amos.

The working group meets 
every March. Based on infor-
mation presented about the 
previous August char harvest, 
the group will by June have 
determined the appropriate 
allocation for the next harvest 
and hold public meetings to 
inform the community.

Amos said voluntary com-
pliance with the group's rec-
ommendations is high.

"Even in years when the 
population has gone down 
even more and they made rec-
ommendations for no harvest, 
compliance was pretty high," 
she said.

"I look at that as a really 
good model for community-
based monitoring and a good 
model where communities 
can come together and make 
recommendations on a volun-
tary basis where people are 
respecting that and complying 
with it and we're managing 
it on our own without having 
to go through any legislative 
processes."
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Jozef Carnogursky, left, is sworn in as a Gwich'in Renewable Resources Board 
board member by chair Eugene Rees while Eugene Pascal looks on at a three-
day board meeting late February.
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Dolly Varden from the Rat River, a type of char, have been the subject of 
scrutiny for decades. The population was on the decline but has seen a recent 
uptick.


